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Presidents Message

Hello Fellow Zontians, 

I trust that everyone had a wonderful and Happy Easter and have come back
totally rested or if you stayed at home, you got all those little jobs done.

This month is our Annual General Meeting and you have, all or least I hope you have all
received your special notice from Marie, re the ballot for our name change from
West Moreton to Zonta Club of Ipswich. This was prompted by Zonta International
who wanted our club names to recognise a place rather than a district ie: West Moreton. 
Originally this was put in place to recognise the members we had from Boonah and Peak Crossing, hence the name was adopted West Moreton.
So far I have received one proxy vote from one of our members so please 
ladies, have your say if you are not able to attend our next meeting.

Congratulation to the Membership committee, we have 2 new members to induct
at our changeover night. I am sure you will all make these ladies welcome to our club. 
Sandra tells me that the membership night is still on, on the 2nd May so if you can come to help along this evening you are all welcome. It is good to show solidarity.

The nominating committee has completed their task to nominate new members on to the board and we will be saying goodbye to Sandra and Marie and we will miss them and their contributions to our club to make it what it is today. Thank you. 
Looking forward to seeing you all on April 22nd. 

Margaret Llewellyn
Service Committee
As we wrap up the year, thanks to all those who made everything run smoothly. Too early to tell how much money we made (as the fundraising committee), but I know it will be well applied to the various causes of the status of women. Our success has depended on the work of the “specialists” for each event, and their corporate knowledge is invaluable. Special thanks to friend Jan Akroyd-Bailey, Deputy Chair, for invaluable assistance and hospitality. 

Cheers 

Kate Kunzelmann 
0419 709 775 kkunzelmann@bigpond.com 

4 Cardin Close Wulkuraka 4305 

---o0o---

Membership

Firstly I would like to thank my fantastic committee for all the hard work they have put in this year and to Maria and Bronny who have hosted our regular monthly meetings. You are all wonderful.

The committee will be hosting a prospective members evening at the Old Courthouse on Thursday 2nd May from 6pm - 7pm. We will be having a light supper of wine and cheese as part of the informal evening. All members are welcome to attend the night, we just need numbers for catering/seating purposes. Please feel free to invite whomever you wish, or you can give me the person's name and I will make contact on behalf of the membership committee.

Date Claimer: the Chageover dinner this year will be at the Ipswich Club on 27th May with a start time of 6.15pm with aperitifs on the veranda. Our guest speaker will be Judge Sandy Horneman-Wren and we will be inducting two new members that evening - Chrissy Field and Deidre Stein. The cost of the evening will be $35.00 per person to cover hors d’oeuvres.

Website: Only a small handful of members have registered on the District 22 website: www.zontadistrict22.org. Members wishing to register require their member which can be obtained through me (Sandra Venn-Brown) or the Treasurer (Tina Kelly). All you need to do is go to the main page and at the bottom right hand corner click on Members Login. The next page asks you to Login or Register. If it is your first time you will need to register by choosing a user name and entering your personal details. Once you have completed this screen the system will send a temporary password to your specified email address. You have 5 days to change your password.

If you are a one-time user and have forgotten your username, as the Club Web Manager I have access to all usernames but NOT passwords. You will need to reset your password.

Please direct any questions to me and I will try my best to answer. All the best

Sandra Venn-Brown
Chair of Membership

---o0o---

Advocacy
The attendance at the last meeting of the Advocacy Committee was small in number with only Karen, Catherine and Robyn able to attend. The Committee’s meeting was held shortly after the Area Meeting and the Club’s Board Meeting where much discussion had taken place about the need for the Club to develop new and additional communication strategies especially around the use of social media. Catherine is currently working on developing a Club Facebook page. Club members will be given the opportunity to feedback on its draft format once developed. The Committee also agreed that we needed to prepare some protocols around the use of social media by Club members to include issues such as ensuring that our communication is respectful, professional and relates to the objectives of Zonta International. Again Club members will be given the opportunity to provide input into draft protocols when they are available. 

The next meeting of the Advocacy Committee will be at 7 pm on Tuesday 16 April 2013. 

Cheers, Robyn
---o0o---
Press Release: UN Women in Afghanistan strongly condemns “honour killings” of women and girls

Posted on April 2 2013 | Arab States | Asia and the Pacific | Ending Violence against Women | News | Press Releases
Kabul, 2 April— Recently several cases of “Honour Killings” in Afghanistan have been reported by the media and the Afghan Women’s Network (AWN) recorded three cases of such killings across the country during the month of March.

These include a young girl buried alive by her brother and father in the Kishim district of Badakhshan Province. In Heart Province, a 14-year-old girl was killed when she refused to marry her fiancé and in another case a brother killed his married sister when she insisted on joining her husband in Iran. In Jawzjan Province, a husband beheaded his wife.

These reports come at the same time as the UN Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon expressed his concern in the Security Council about the 20 per cent increase in civilian casualties among women and girls in Afghanistan in 2012.

“I welcome President Karzai’s speech on International Women’s Day — especially his focus on raising awareness of gender issues among men. But I remain deeply disturbed that despite some improvements in prosecuting cases of violence, there is still a pervasive climate of impunity in Afghanistan for abuses of women and girls. They have the inviolable right to live free of fear or attack, and women and girls are key to a better future for Afghanistan. Protecting them is central to peace, prosperity and stability for all people in the country,” said the Secretary-General.

Violence against women is pervasive and seems to be increasing. Over 4,000 cases of violence against women and girls were reported to the Ministry of Women Affairs (MoWA) from 33 provinces of the country in 2010-2012. 

More than ever, Afghan women need protection from violence, the survivors of violence need support, and perpetrators have to be brought to justice.

“UN Women is deeply concerned of the number of cases of so-called “Honour Killings” in Afghanistan. In many parts of the country, government officials are implementing the Elimination of Violence against Women (EVAW) law, but we are concerned that it is only in a small percentage of cases involving violence against women. Most cases are neither registered nor investigated,” said Ingibjorg Solrun Gisladottir, Representative of UN Women in Afghanistan.

In her statement at the 57th session of the Commission on the Status of Women (CSW) Dr. Hussn Banu Ghazanfar, Minister of Women Affairs, reaffirmed her Government’s commitment to gender equality and women’s empowerment in Afghanistan while recognizing that in some rural areas women are still deprived of their legal rights and their rights are being violated.

Since 2002, UN Women Afghanistan has been working towards eliminating violence against women in close cooperation with the Government of the Islamic Republic of Afghanistan (GoIRA) and Civil Society Organizations (CSOs). UN Women calls upon the GoIRA to take a clear stand and ensure that all “Honour Killings” cases are properly registered and investigated.

The Government must also ensure that the High Commission on Elimination of Violence Against Women improves its oversight of provincial commissions and strengthens their capacity. A long-term awareness-raising programme with participation and commitment from different ministries can be an important tool in highlighting the harmful effects of traditional practices that lead to violence against women and are against the tenets of Islam.

This entry was posted in Arab States, Asia and the Pacific, Ending Violence against Women, News, Press Releases. 

---o0o---

Do you have your raffle ticket?
$5,000 prize

drawn at

Changeover Dinner,   27.5.13
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Arias at Sunset

Saturday 12th October 2013

Enquiries to Pam Lane
---o0o---
Estimating the cost of domestic violence against women in Viet Nam
Posted on February 1 2013 |Authors / Editors : Dr. Nata Duvvury and Ms. Patricia Carney, National University of Ireland, Galway and Dr. Nguyen Huu Minh, Institute for Family and Gender Studies

To demonstrate the economic effects of the enormous cost of violence against women, UN Women estimated the economic costs of domestic violence considering out-of-pocket expenditures that women incur to access medical treatment, police support, legal support, counseling, and judicial support, and the additional lost school fees if children miss school due to domestic violence experienced by their mothers.

The research provides a reliable estimate of the economic costs of domestic violence considering two elements:

· The actual out-of-pocket expenditures that women incur to access medical treatment, police support, legal support, counseling, and judicial support, and

· An additional out-of-pocket expenditure which is the lost school fees if children miss school due to domestic violence experienced by their mothers.

The conclusions suggest that both out-of-pocket expenditures and lost earnings represented nearly 1.41 per cent of the GDP in Viet Nam in 2010. More importantly, estimated productivity loss due to violence indicates that women experiencing violence earn 35 per cent less than those not abused, representing another significant drain on the national economy.

An estimate of overall productivity loss comes to 1.78 per cent of GDP. These cost estimates underscore the urgent need to comprehensively address domestic violence.
---o0o---

Ladies,

It's that time of the year again when we pay our Zonta dues. As discussed in March's general meeting the dues are not changing from last year - $180.

They were due on 1 April 2013, however your goal is to have them to me by the general meeting on 22 April. I am happy to take cheques at the meeting.
OR

you can send this via internet banking. Simply put in the comments field 

Dues 2013-2014
Note: Your name comes up automatically when you do a ‘Pay Anyone’ transaction.

See you all on 22 April 

Tina Kelly

Treasurer

As I’ve just found out that maybe it’s only ANZ that automatically provides your name if you do a ‘Pay Anyone’.

So to greatly assist with the electronic banking PLEASE put your surname in the comments field.
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Change over Dinner

Monday, 27th May,
Re-appraised cost, now $35 which includes pre- dinner canapés
Guests welcome
Contact Details for Members

The list of members with their updated contact details is being circulated with the newsletter.  Please check that your preferred contact details are listed correctly.  The list will be readily available at our members only section on the District 22 Website.

Please check your email address book to ensure you have the addresses as listed, particularly for Agnes, Alison, Di, Elizabeth, Glen, Karen, Marie D, Marie K, Pat, Sandy and Wendy.  These are either different to ones being used in some group emails, different to the previous listing or have recently changed. 

If you have a Zonta group in your email address book please check you have all 35 members with email contact included.   

Next Meeting
Monday 22nd April

RSVP Friday 19th April if you are NOT attending as failure to do so will result in an invoice for the meal being issued.

Jill’s contact details:

Ph.5467 9645

Mob:0409 494 312

E.jill.lucht@prasser.com
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